

January 23, 2009

C. Abbonizio Contractors, Inc. Peter Abbonizio, President PO Box 315 Sewell, NJ 08080

Re: MGM Grand @ Foxwoods

Dear Peter,

I would like to express to you our congratulations and appreciation for the excellent site construction services your company provided on the MGM Grand Project in Connecticut.

As the Owner's Representative, we enjoyed the working relationship with your project management staff. Throughout your performance of over \$26 million dollars of total site work on the project, the staff was excellent in keeping the work on schedule and meeting the requirements of the contract documents.

From day one, with the site cleaning, mass excavation and rock blasting to final paving, your performance was very instrumental in ensuring the project completed on schedule.

Again, our congratulations to you and all the members of your company for a job well done!

Best regards,

Michael S. Bertino, PE

President

MSB/lb